
Notice of Public Hearing 
Durham FY 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan 

April 15, 2024 – 7:00 P.M. 
Durham City Council Chambers – City Hall 

101 City Hall Plaza 
Durham, NC 27701 

 
 

A Public Hearing will be held by the Durham City Council to receive citizen comments 
on the draft FY 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan (AAP). The AAP specifies how the City of 
Durham will address housing and community development needs as described in the 
Five-Year Consolidated Plan through the use of federal Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Program (HOME) Consortium, 
Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG), and Housing Opportunities for Persons With AIDS 
(HOPWA) funds.   
 
The U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) has not yet notified 
the City of final entitlement amounts for FY 2024-2025.  For planning purposes, the City 
expects to receive approximately $2,030,000 in CDBG, $1,300,000 in HOME 
Consortium, $180,000 in ESG, and $1,060,000 in HOPWA funds.   
 
The draft FY 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan will be available for public review from 
March 13, 2024 – April 15, 2024 on the Community Development Department website 
located at https://www.durhamnc.gov/445/Community-Development. The second Public 
Hearing is scheduled on Monday, April 15, 2024, at 7:00 P.M. during the Durham City 
Council Meeting. Durham stakeholders interested in providing public comments on the 
FY 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan should follow the City of Durham’s Public Comment 
Instructions. Instructions can be found on the City of Durham website located at the 
following link: https://durhamnc.gov/3012/Public-Hearings.   
 
For additional information, contact Maggie Carnegie, Planning and Performance 
Manager, at (919) 560-4570 ext. 22228 or via email at 
Maggie.Carnegie@DurhamNC.gov.  
 

Notice Under the Americans with Disabilities Act 
A person with a disability may receive an auxiliary aid or service to effectively participate 
in city government activities by contacting Durham One Call at 919-560-1200 
or ADA@DurhamNC.gov, as soon as possible but no later than 48 hours before the 
event or deadline date. 
 
Aviso en virtud de la Ley de Estadounidenses con Discapacidades 
Con el fin de recibir un recurso o servicio auxiliar para participar de manera efectiva en 
las actividades del gobierno de la ciudad, cualquier persona con una discapacidad 
puede comunicarse con la línea Durham One Call al teléfono 919-560-1200 o al 
correo ADA@DurhamNC.gov, tan pronto como sea posible, a más tardar 48 horas 
antes del evento o fecha límite. 
 

 

 

https://www.durhamnc.gov/445/Community-Development
https://durhamnc.gov/3012/Public-Hearings
mailto:Maggie.Carnegie@DurhamNC.gov
mailto:ADA@DurhamNC.gov
mailto:ADA@DurhamNC.gov
https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3a%2f%2fwww.durhamnc.gov%2fCivicAlerts.aspx%3fAID%3d3485&t=Check%20out%20this%20news%20article%20for%20Durham,%20NC
https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3a%2f%2fwww.durhamnc.gov%2fCivicAlerts.aspx%3fAID%3d3485&t=Check%20out%20this%20news%20article%20for%20Durham,%20NC

